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June 17, 2009
Present: Sharon Hallberg, Vice-Chair, Margaret Crawford, J.B. Oerding,  Nora Brazil, Sandra Rodriguez representing Supervisor Jim Provenza.  Staff: Patty Wong, County Librarian and Jim Rosaschi, Library Project Manager.

Absent: Joe DeAnda, Holly Bishop, Rebecca Fridae

Vacant: District 3 seat

Sharon Hallberg chaired the meeting in Chair Fridae’s absence.

April  2009 Minutes were moved  for approval by Nora Brazil and seconded by J.B Oerding  and unanimously approved by those present.

Member reports:

Margaret Crawford reported on the popular Mother Goose on the Loose preschool program at Arthur F. Turner in West Sacramento.   Summer Reading takes place from May 25-August 30 and is very well received by the children and families.  First 5 storytimes and parenting workshops seem to be a big hit for Spanish speaking families. Russian storytime in the works.  Homework Center program is planned for the new building.

J.B. Oerding reported the favorable community response for the County Library’s first Dia de los Ninos/Dia de los Libros celebration at Esparto Regional Library.  The Library continues to work in partnership with RISE and the local schools to provide good service. The Farmer’s Market on the 2nd Saturday of each month is a good venue to raise awareness and funds for the Friends of Esparto Regional Library (FERL).

Nora reported on the Stephens Davis Branch Library – summer reading is especially busy. Kudos to Deatra Cohen for a successful teen outreach effort this summer. South Davis bookdrop is heavily used.  As staff will be gone for summer break the courier service will provide direct pickup.   The tour of West Sacramento’s new construction was really well done.

Sharon reported on the phenomenal YA signups for summer reading at Davis with 40 as of this date, but smaller figures for the children with 117 signed up.  There is some lack of attendance due to the misperception of the branch closure, slated for later in August. 

Old Business: The May 2 All Friends Reception at Knights Landing was exceptionally nice.  All who attended enjoyed the program, Supervisor Provenza’s keynote, the food and especially the camaraderie.  The openness of the invitations did not translate well; the Presidents who received the invitations believed that it was just intended for them.  

J.B. Oerding will be appointed to fill the vacancy for District 5 next month. The District 2 seat will be filled through the appointment process soon.

Library Budget Update:  Although the impact for Yolo County staff was reduced as all departments pulled together with Management and every employee association to save positions, the State of California budget crisis will have additional effects on the ability to provide service.  The majority of library staff are expected to take an 80 or 96 hour furlough. We are planning to take the majority of that time during a scheduled closure during the Winter holiday – December 24, 2009-January 3, 2010. Additional staff hours may be used during the closures planned for the Davis, West Sacramento and Winters staff as we move into interim and new facilities in the late summer/early fall.

County Librarian’s Report is attached.

New Business: 

All LAB members are invited to the Digital Storytelling “California of the Past” premier screening of the Esparto Regional Library grant funded project on June 19th, 7 p.m. at the Esparto Union High School auditorium.  Representatives from the funder, the California State Library, will be visiting, and the Friends of the Esparto Regional Library are hosting the program.

Margaret Crawford suggested refining circulation procedures to reduce or limit fines and fees for youth as the financial burden prevents children and teens from making use of library services. Patty Wong will share with the Circulation team and Policy Committee to discuss as a priority and Library Advisory Board recommendation.

Actions: Nominations were taken for 2010 year leadership:

Chair – Sharon Hallberg

Vice-Chair – J.B. Oerding

Next meeting: October 14, 2009

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Wong







